

T: 0300 244 4000

E: scottish.ministers@gov.scot

Dame Susan Rice DBE Scottish Fiscal Commission Governor's House Regent Road Edinburgh EH1 3DE

03 October 2018

Dame Susan

Following the Chancellor's confirmation of his plans to publish the first Autumn Budget on Monday 29 October, I wrote to the Finance and Constitution Committee of the Scottish Parliament on Thursday 27 September to propose a budget timetable that would see the Scottish Budget be published on Wednesday 12 December 2018.

At their meeting on 3 October the Committee agreed with my proposals. I am therefore writing to provide the Commission with maximum possible notice of the publication date and as agreed in the "Protocol for Engagement".

My officials will work with yours to agree a more detailed timetable covering the pre-Budget activity and engagement as required by the Protocol. I look forward to continuing to work with you over the coming months and to our meeting in December to discuss the Commission's forecasts.

DEREK MACKAY





